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Dear Westchester Zontians, 

As I greet you in the season of Halloween’s ghosts and 

goblins, I hope that all the spirits surrounding you are kind ones. I 

also want to alert you to a slight increase in the covid-19 virus in 

NY so do take special care. 

As usual we have been busy. We held a board meeting on 

September 11, 2020 and a general meeting of our full membership 

on September 15, 2020. We passed three important decisions. They 

are: postpone the End Child Marriage Project until after the 

covid-19 virus is under control; table the YWPA award for a year 

due to insufficient funds. The third and very important decision was 

to establish a team to work on our tax-exempt status. The team 

consists of: Gigi Palmieri, Jamie Hubert, Georgian La Blanc and 

Dianne Job. Hurrah Team!!  

On Sunday afternoon, September 20th, we collaborated 

with the Asbury United Methodist Church in assembling 136 

birthing kits. .In addition we packed receiving blankets and 

newborn baby clothes. All items were delivered to the packing site 

and loaded for shipment. It is expected that they will be sent to 

Haiti.  

We received more donations for Free the Girls. Our Vice 

President, Nancy Sanchez-Caro continues her work in the safe 

houses.  

We created two fliers. (See attached) One is simply a flier 

highlighting our club. A copy was sent to all of you which I hope 

you will print out and post or deposit in areas where others may see 

it. The second flier was Jody’s Joy. The UN has stated that 

domestic violence has increased 20% worldwide during Covid-19. 

Jody’s Joy is a fundraiser on behalf of fighting domestic violence. 

At the moment this will be an ongoing campaign, but we will 

forward our donations at strategic times during the year. If you have 

projects that you might want to initiate in the future, please bring 

them to my attention. Kindly notify Nancy of your service hours. 

Our next meeting will be on October 20, 2020 at 6:30. The 

details are as now not confirmed but mostly likely we will return to 

a zoom format. Check emails for further information as the date 

approaches.  

Wishing all my Zontians sisters good health and safety,  
 
Sincerely,  

 

Joan 
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Women’s Right Pioneers 

Submitted by Vera Voges 

 
An important event took place in New York Central Park on August 26, 2020, when an impressive bronze 
monument, 14 feet in height, featuring the three eminent pioneers of the Women's Right to Vote movement, 
namely Sojourner Truth, Susan B. Anthony and Elizabeth Cady Stanton, was unveiled. They are grouped 
around a table in lively discussion on a stone pedestal.  
 
It was created by sculptor Meredith Bergmann and took 7 years of hard labor to complete. 
 
The day marked by the 100th anniversary of the ratification of the 19th Amendment, which incorporated 
women's right to vote in the Constitution. The event was celebrated in the presence of today's leaders in the 
field and was addressed by the former Secretary of State, Hillary Clinton and Representative, Carolyn 
Maloney. 
 
It is noteworthy that this statue is the first one in Central Park which is devoted to real working women. 
The pioneers inspire us to be activists in the fight for fair treatment and justice for all. 
 

To find the monument, it seems to be easiest to enter the Park from 5th Avenue at the entrance at 
67th Street. If I can help, please call 917-704-3874. 
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Please begin making plans to vote. 

 

Register if you have not already! 

 

Request mail-in ballot  

 

If you wish to vote in person, Early Voting begins October 24, 2020 

 

General Election is November 3, 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have you completed the 2020 Census? 
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